
 

 

 

 

What is happening at DEL in Gauteng? 
 

Randburg Labour Centre delayed office renovations                                                                                                                       

The PSA is concerned about delayed renovations at the Randburg Labour Centre. The PSA 

Organising/Marketing Officer from the Johannesburg Provincial Office visited the Randburg Labour 

Centre and found members working (providing services to the community) in a bus. On enquiry, members 

said that the Office was being renovated. They are, however, concerned that the renovations were meant 

to be completed by 17 April 2023. To date (September 2023) the renovations have not been completed 

and employees continue working under poor conditions in a bus. 

 

PSA intervention 

The PSA will immediately address the issue with the employer to fast-track renovations to ensure that 

employees health and safety is not further compromised. 

 

Employees who want to join the PSA can contact the PSA’s Sibusiso Ndzala on Cell / WhatsApp: 082 

880 8964 / e-mail: sibusiso.ndzala@psa.co.za 
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